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NHS TAYSIDE GP APPRAISAL ANNUAL REPORT 2018/19

We have a full complement of appraisers (17) with some slack to cover any additions onto the list in the forthcoming year.  

One previous appraiser who moved on to other things has expressed an interest in returning to appraising and has undergone a refresher course. Three other GPs have contacted me interested in becoming appraisers.
Two appraisers are scheduled to undertake the appraiser tutors course in September - one had attended a refresher course and was highlighted by the national team as being excellent and invited to become a tutor.

All but one or two of the 2018-2019 appraisals were completed by 31/03/19.

All the appraisers, including myself have had their annual PA.
We are now into the second year of the second revalidation cycle.

This year we held a joint primary care and secondary care training day in April, which was well attended and received good positive feedback. As a result, we have agreed that I will continue to organise an autumn/winter day for primary care appraisers and a spring day for primary and secondary care appraisers. Dr Rob Hendry has confirmed his attendance for the next meeting on Thursday 28th November.
This is the first year I have submitted a Form 5b)-non engagement form for a doctor. This doctor is currently on Tayside's Performers' List and is under active GMC scrutiny. This GP has a revalidation date in 2020 and is NOT on track for this.

There continue to be a couple of doctors on the Performers' List who are not eligible for appraisal as they are not working, and haven't done for several years.

One of the appraisers inadvertently removed himself from the GMC register post giving up clinical work, which came to light recently. This has been actively managed by the LAA, Associate Medical Director, Primary Care Services and the primary care team, but the GMC is taking an inordinately long time resolving this.

Dr Anne Ramsay, Local Appraisal Advisor 







